Wheel clamping has featured in the national press recently following a number of cases where motorists have managed to successfully fight against a fine for parking on private land controlled by a clamping company.

In order to operate and be able to claim fines for unauthorised parking, companies that tow away vehicles or clamp them must comply with a number of requirements if they do not own the land themselves. Firstly, a licence must be obtained from the Security Industry Authority unless an exemption can be claimed. This body regulates the industry to a certain extent, by making sure that those involved with the actual clamping meet certain standards.

Secondly, an agreement has to be obtained from the owner of the land. Often, owners will sign a contract with a clamping company because they have had a problem with unauthorised parking.

Once an agreement has been reached, the clamping company or the owner can erect signs warning that unauthorised vehicles may be clamped and a fine payable for release. These signs have to be prominently displayed and failure to do so and mean that no fine is payable. Vehicles displaying a a valid disabled badge or marked emergency service vehicle cannot be clamped or towed away. 

If your vehicle has been clamped and you feel that it is unjustified, the best course of action is to approach the person who clamped it an explain why you think that it was wrong. Of course, you may be reluctant to do so and in that case you should write to the company directly explaining in detail why you do not think that you should be penalised, for example, the signs were inadequate, the person clamping the vehicle was unlicensed or was not wearing his identification badge. 

Make certain that you retain any notice that is fixed to your vehicle and obtain a receipt if you should pay over any money in the heat of the moment. The receipt must contain the details of the location where the vehicle parked, the date, the name of the person accepting the money and their licence number. 

If you do not have any success and wish to pursue it further or you would like to engage a solicitor from the outset, we can advise you on your prospects of success and write to the company on your behalf or commence legal proceedings. 
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